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St. Cuthbert’'s House
October 25, 2022

INCLUDED IN TODAY’S TEWSDAY NEWSDAY:

NEW THIS WEEK

¢ The Office of the Bishop in Our Diocese series continues
+ Staff spotlight

¢ Updated: Around the Diocese ...

Other articles OF NOTE:
¢ Ordination of Brian Buydens
¢ QSMM courses

¢ Calendar of Upcoming Dates

Parishes are invited to share information from the Newsday with their parishioners. Thank you for
taking time out of your day to get caught up on Diocesan News.

In sharing this information, each parish may have a different method: some may glean the announcements
pertinent to their parish to be included in their weekly bulletin, some may include details in their weekly
announcements following service, and some may forward the ‘Newsday” on to their contacts. Please
continue to share the information within your parish in the method that best suits your parish. If at any
point an announcement or poster would better suit your needs in word format, please let Cindy know.

Diocese of Qu'Appelle Cindy email—dio.quappelle@sasktel.net

1501 College Avenue Bishop Helen: bishophelen@quappelle.anglican.ca
Regina, Saskatchewan S4P 1B8 Archdeacon Catherine: archdeacon.catherine@sasktel.net
306-522-1608 Hospital visitation: Deacon Margaret Friesen 306-535-3115

Website: quappelle.anglican.ca



The Office of the Pishop in v Diovese- Part 3

Office of the Bishop - part 3

“The Bishop has the general pastoral responsibility over the people and clergy of
the Diocese, which function may, according to the Bishop's discretion from time
to time, be shared with the Archdeacons and Regional Deans.

The Bishop shall have a responsibility to the clergy and the laity of the Diocese
both as a leader and teacher, and shall be the chief liturgical officer giving
leadership and encouragement to clergy and laity in the enrichment of the
worship and sacramental life of the Church in the Diocese;...”

Canons of the Diocese of Qu’Appelle.

Soo000, after reading that, what does the Bishop’s staff remind you of?

w STy tuned for future posts.

Staff Spotlight

Lucy Osime — Diocesan Finance Manager

Lucy is new to Canada, moving here from Nigeria in March, 2022. She has a Bachelors
Degree in Accounting and a Masters in Business Administration (Major in Human
Resource Management) but she has not finished her education just yet! She takes care
of all things financial, working with our finance committee, Board of Trustees and
Archdeacon Catherine to ensure all Diocesan financial matters are well stewarded.

She also provides support and financial assistance to parishes, through payroll services.
Her job is very busy and she’s done a great job getting up to speed. She enjoys working
with a team and being meticulous about her work. Though she is climbing a steep
learning curve and it can be challenging to find documents that she needs from previous
years at times, she is up to the task.

So glad to have you as part of our team, Lucy!!!




Piocesan News

Calendars and books for pickup

1. A small number of Canadian Church Calendars have yet to be picked up. They will be
contacted directly to make arrangements.

2. Also, the book orders for McCausland’s and Church diaries for 2023 are at the Synod
Office ready to be picked up. Invoices will be mailed to parishes who picked up their
order while attending Synod at the Cathedral on the weekend.

Anouncement: Upcoming Ordination

Brian Buydens will be ordained deacon at
All Saints Church in Weyburn
on Saturday November 5, 2022. at 5:00pm .

Brian has been an active member of All Saints church in Weyburn,
serving as a warden and a member of the music ministry.

He is a computer programmer analyst with the
South East Cornerstone Public School Division.




This on-going section will list activities that are going on in parishes throughout the diocese.
Although distance may prohibit attendance at many of these events, it is be provided as an informative piece, to
know what is going on .... around the diocese!

If, at any point, you would prefer to have the information sent in a different format, or are unable to open a link,
please contact Cindy.

St. Paul Cathedral, Regina

Requiem Eucharist is held the first Saturday of every month at 10:00 AM in the Columbarium.
Everyone is welcome!

Columbarium at St. Paul’s Cathedral

Saturday, November 5, 2022

Requiem Eucharist for All Souls Day

Will be at 2:00 PM not at 10:00 as usual

At this service the new altar will be dedicated in memory of Duncan Wallace, Bishop (1998-2005)

Bible Study at St. Paul's

The theme for this fall's Bible study will be the Jewish New Testament. We will read the Gospel of
Matthew and the Epistles of James and Jude. All sessions are on Thursday mornings from 9:30 to 11:00 in
the cloister, beginning on 29 September. All are welcome.

St. Mary the Virgin Anglican Church, Regina
is pleased to welcome the South Sudanese refugee family sponsored from Nyamizi Refugee Camp, Uganda.
We thank God the arrival of the family to Regina has been confirmed on October 19, 2022. We ask for safe
travels of: Mapiou Deng Arok, Ahou Bol Thon, Arok Deng Arok, Arok Mapiou Deng and Ayak Mapiou Deng
to their new home and community in Regina. We thank everyone who has not only prayed for us throughout this
journey, but also donated money and contributed time to help us achieve our fundraising goals and make this journey
memorable.
If you need more information, please visit our church website, or contact the church office and your inquiry will be
directed appropriately. God bless you abundantly.
Respectfully submitted by Rev. Nathaniel Athian Deng Mayen, Associate priest and chair of the Refugee Support/
Sponsorship Committee, St. Mary the Virgin, Regina.

All Saints Weyburn
Upcoming ordination—Brian Buydens will be ordained deacon at All Saints Church, Weyburn on
Saturday, November 5, 2022 at 5:00pm

See page 2 ...




Immanuel
Immanuel Anglican Church is having a Drive-Through Turkey Supper on Saturday, November 5, 2022,
catered by Charlotte’s Catering.
Tickets are $25 each and must be purchased in advance at the Church Office located at 142 Massey Road.
Monday to Friday 9:30 to 11:30 am and 1:00 to 3:00 pm
Or on Sundays before or after the 10:00 am service.
For more information, contact the church at (306) 586-4420, or Judy Salway at (306) 352-7272

PICK UP on November 5, 2022 is between 5:00-6:00 pm at 142 Massey Road

Visit Immanuel’s website for this and more events: https://www.immanuelanglicanregina.ca

- VBS School Days Off - There is a provincial teachers conference on Friday, October 21, 2022 and so all elementary students will be
off school. Immanuel is offering a free, one-day VBS for these students. The theme will continue with the Armor of God which we
started on October 7th - the last day the Regina Public schools were out. Check our website for more information or to

register. www.immanuelanglicanregina.ca

Video Premier - On October 29th at 10 am, we will see the videos that our group of tweens developed during September. The
students ages 10 - 13 worked on a story, then filmed and edited it, ready to upload to the Immanuel YouTube channel.

- Kids Quest - Immanuel is continuing the tradition of a weeknight program for children ages 4 - 10. This year we are running it
in-person on Wednesday nights at 6:15 pm. The program will run for 8 weeks until November 23rd, and then pick up again after
Christmas. Check our website for more information or to register. www.immanuelanglicanregina.ca

Sask Gateway Parish from Moosomin St. Albans and Rocanville St. Thomas:

- Bible study has resumed with a combination of online and in person study. Bible study is Thursday’s at 7pm at St. Thomas Parish
Hall and on zoom. We are doing a study on The Chosen series.

- We also have a youth program that we are hosting bi-weekly on Friday’s at St. Thomas Parish Hall. We open doors for a movie
after school at 3:30pm- 5:30pm and show a movie for grades K-6 with a free snack. We are having great turn outs of anywhere from
10-20 kids regularly. October 14 showed Sonic 2.

- Our youth program is called FNL (Friday Night Live) and we are doing a pop up coffee shop October 14 from 6:30pm-10pm with a
local grade 12 student from our congregation playing live music. We are serving hot and cold Starbucks coffee and pastries for free
for the grades 10-12 students for them to have a safe place to hang out on Friday night. Our next FNL is on October 28" and the
movie for the kids will be Casper and TBD for the high school students we will learn more on the 14™ what they would like to do.

- St. Albans in Moosomin is having regular service time with one service a month with Rev. Brian Woods and the rest are being led
by Lay leaders. Service is 11am on Sunday.

- St. Albans is holding its annual Christmas Bazaar on November 19" from 1-3pm.
- Services at St. Thomas are also being led by lay leaders at 11am.

- Looking forward the Kelly Christmas concert will be at the Nutrien Hall in Rocanville Friday December 16 with more information to
come. This is one of our largest fundraisers annually.

Do you have an event or announcement to be included from your parish?
Submit it to Cindy at dio.quappelle@sasktel.net



http://www.immanuelanglicanregina.ca
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THE QU’APPELLE SCHOOL FOR
MISSION AND MINISTRY

I+t is not too late to register:

Bible Overview: Through the Bible in a Year (2022) continues...

Explore The New Testament with Rev. Dr. Dean Pinter

Wednesday, November 9" 2022 Peter & Matthew
Apostles of Jesus (Mark, 1 & 2 Peter, Jude, Matthew, Hebrews and James)

Wednesday, December 72022 The Writings of John )
(John, 1, 2, 3 and Revelation) 'Q\ﬁ /’ =

Rev. Dr. Dean Pinter

Classes will be offered on Zoom and are meant to give an overview of each book. It is hoped that you will read as much of
the books as possible following each session. There will be time allowed for questions from the reading of the previous
month.

Start time will be 7:00 p.m.

Everyone Welcome!
Contact Archdeacon Catherine to register: archdeacon.catherine@sasktel.net

Preaching Series:

The Qu’Appelle School for Mission and Ministry is inviting preachers and want-to-be
preachers to attend a preaching course taught by the Rev. Dr. lain Luke, principal of the
College of Emmanuel and St Chad.

This is an opportunity to learn about preaching and to do some preaching within the
group.

Save the dates: Nov. 4™ and 10" / Dec. 2" and 9" / Jan. 6" and 13" / Feb. 3.

Rev. Dr. lain Luke

A certificate will be awarded upon the successful completion of the course.

For more details contact archdeacon.catherine@sasktel.net

If you would like to make a general donation to QSMM, you may do the following: 1. Mail a cheque to: The Diocese
of Qu’Appelle 1501 College Ave. Regina, SK S4P 1B8 (payable to Diocese of Qu’Appelle - indicate QSMM donation
on memo) 2. Donate online through Canada Helps using the following steps: go to www.quappelle.anglican.ca
You will get a Transaction Confirmation number and can download your receipt
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OCTOBER

24 to 28 — House of Bishops
30 — Bishop Helen at Last Mountain parish

NOVEMBER

5 — Ordination to the Diaconate for Brian Buydens at All Saints, Weyburn
11 — Remembrance Day
9 — QSMM: Explore the New Testament

Peter and Matthew: Apostles of Jesus (Mark, 1 & 2 Peter, Jude, Matthew, Hebrews and James)

27 — First Sunday of Advent
27 — Bishop Helen at Midlakes parish

DECEMBER

4 — Second Sunday of Advent
7 — QSMM: Explore the New Testament the Writings of John: (1, 2, 3 John, and Revelation)

11 — Third Sunday of Advent

18 — Fourth Sunday of Advent

25 — Christmas Day

24 to January 3, 2023 — Synod Office closed




